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  Knightly News
                                 Volume: 11, No: 5

A Newsletter of the Knights of Columbus, Rev. Robert F. Houlihan Council 10937

P.O. Box 261055, Highlands Ranch, Co. 80163-1055

Grand Knight – Mike Melo 791.3903

Deputy Grand Knight – Tom Odle 683.9812

Program Director-Tom Odle 683.9812           Youth Director – Steve Schaffer 662.9294

Council Director – Paul Sciera791.6770
Family Director – Tom Whyte 683.0585

Community Director – Jim Holton



Church Director – Mel Claytor 791.7001



The Next Regular Meeting is Saturday, May 12th at the Highlands Ranch Library Meeting Room A at 8:00 a.m.

Grand Knight’s Corner – Mike Melo

The Colorado State Council Convention was held April 27 thur April 30, 2001.  During the convention awards were presented to several Councils.  I am happy to say that due to the efforts of Council members, our Council was awarded 1st place for Program Activities and Membership in Division 3A.  These awards were made possible only by the hard work and participation by the MEMBERS of the Council.  In addition to the mentioned awards, we were in 6th place of the 106 Councils in the state of Colorado.  I would like to thank everyone for participating in council activities. 

 A special thank you to Brother Tom Odle for his efforts in collecting, editing and submitting the committee reports.   Tom submitted all reports as scheduled and ensured that all report requirements were met.  

All 1st Degree Knights are invited to attend the 2nd and 3rd Degrees scheduled for Saturday June 16, 2001.  The degrees will be at Regis Jesuit high School, Aurora, CO.  Registration starts at 11:00 AM, lunch at 12:00, Ladies Program 1:00-4:30 PM.  The degrees start at 1:30, Mass and Knighting will begin at 5:00 PM, with the Social and Banquet at 6:30.  The Council will pay the cost of the banquet for both Knight and spouse.  All 1st Degree Knights are encouraged to attend.

A reading of the May Meeting Minutes according to Don Stanley:

From the minutes of the April 14th, 2001 General Council Meeting, called to order at 8:02 AM.

General:

· The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as published.

· The Grand Knight read applications for membership approved by the Admissions Committee as follows:

· Patrick Cyz: Transfer

· Scott Brateman, Terance Stevens, Patrick Wolach: New members

· Vote was all in favor for the transer and new members.

Grand Knight’s Report:

· The next planning meeting is on April 25th, 2001 at the Grand Knight’s house at 7:00 PM; all interested members are invited.

· The State Convention will be held from April 27 – 30, 2001. The general business sessions will be held from 9 – 11:30 AM (women’s auxiliaries) and 1 – 4 PM April 28th; the Awards Ceremony will be held from 1 – 3:30 PM April 29th. A Mass will be celebrated from 5:00 – 6:00 PM April 29th. A 1st Degree will be held at 1:00 PM on April 29th.

· The State Golf Tournament will be held Friday, April 27th, 2001 at Mira Vista Golf Course. Cost is $75.00 and registration forms are available following the meeting.

· Volunteers are needed to staff the Sacred Heart Retreat House table at the State Convention.

· A pancake breakfast will be held at St. Mark on April 22nd. The Eagle Scouts will assist us to work off the donations from the Council.

· The Council name change has been approved by the Supreme Council.

· The motorized wheelchair was returned to Colorado at no cost, thanks to Jerry Lionetti. The wheelchair will be used by a nun.

Chaplain’s Report:

· No report

Treasurer’s Report:

· The report and a budget comparison were distributed and discussed.

Communications Read:

· No communications.

Trustees Report:

· Ron Gerber discussed the purchase of the memorial for the unborn; he suggested using monies remaining in the Fr. Bob wheelchair fund to help with the purchase. 

· Ron Gerber read the list of proposed officers for next year: Tom Odle - Grand Knight, Joe Nickels – Deputy Grand Knight, Jim Holton - Chancellor, Steve Schaffer – Warden, Dan Timmerman – Recorder, Jack Doyle - Treasurer, David Suhr – Advocate, Ron Rietsch - Inside Guard, Garrett Christnacht - Outside Guard, 1st Year Trustee – G. Thomas Harding, 2nd Year Trustee – Dick Neuhalfen, 3rd Year Trustee – Mike Melo.

Committee Reports:

· Member interest surveys were distributed to members in attendance that had not previously filled one out.

· Membership: Sal mentioned that the 1st Degree held at the State Convention was important.

Old Business:

· A major degree (2nd/3rd) may be held at Ave Maria on May 26th, 2001.

· Ron Gerber made a motion to apply the money from the Fr. Bob wheelchair fund for a larger memorial for the unborn at Pax Christi. A discussion was held regarding the use of the money. The motion was amended to allow for $2300.00 for the purchase of the memorial. The motion passed by a vote of 15 for/12 against.

· Gary Jaycox requested volunteers for home visits for the fund-raising effort at Pax Christi. Approximately 130 families attended one of the two informational meetings at Pax Christi, an additional meeting was scheduled for 6:30 PM on April 20th, 2001. Approximately $400,000.00 in pledges was raised at the meeting.

· John Eiler thanked everyone for their support for the events at the Pepsi Center; more support is needed and Council members will be contacted. Coors Field events are upcoming – schedules will follow soon. Mike Melo discussed volunteer efforts and that “yes” and “no” are acceptable answers when asked to volunteer.

· A request was made for volunteers to assist with the stocking of the Haley Fund vending machines.

· Sal Villano discussed the State Golf Tournament (see Grand Knight’s report); contact Sal or Tom Harding for more information.

New Business:

· Brian Lefever discussed the need for volunteers to distribute flowers to the mothers of St. Mark on Mother’s Day. The Las Madres group of St. Mark is providing the flowers.

· Sid Diaz suggested the Council buy the name badges for the members of the Ladies Auxiliary; John Eiler discussed the design of the badges (4 original badges did not have the new Council name on them). A motion was made to purchase new badges for the charter members of the auxiliary (not to exceed 20); purchase of additional badges may be a future budget item. The motion passed by vote.

District Deputy’s Report:

· No report.

The Insurance Agent reported as follows:

· Knights of Columbus emblem sales may take place at the Sacred Heart Retreat House table at the State Convention.

· Discussed the importance of the Mass and Awards Ceremony at the State Convention.

Under Good of the Order:

· Remembered with prayers:

· Gene Salome, Pat Barrett and family, Jack Doyle’s mother-in-law Dulcie Best, Ron Gerber’s mother, Garrett Christnacht’s mother Lois, Gary Becky.

· Knight of the Month: Ernie Garcia.

· Family of the Month: Timmerman Family.

And now, from Brother Knight, Jim Holton:

The Many Faces of Aging – SENIOR RESOURCE FAIR

May 16, 2001                                    9:00 AM to 3:00 pm

Hundreds of resources for seniors at one location – Villa Italia Mall, Lakewood

Participate in computer training sessions and low cost heath screening.  Access

To information on health insurance, mental health, aging services, health and wellness, public policy, transportation, housing options, educational options, volunteer opportunities, and more.  Hands-on and interactive activities also.  Free, Free, Free.                      

Sixth Annual Samaritan House Classic Golf

July 16, 2001 at Columbine Country Club shot gun start at 11:30 AM.

Includes green fees, golf cart tournament favors, box lunch, buffet dinner, cash prizes,

And great door prizes.  $200.00 per golfer with $60.00 tax deductible.  Homeless shelter

Is a great cause.  See Jim Holton or call Ryan Kucera at 303-660-6407.


Mentoring

In formation will be available for the sponsors and mentored knight.  If you would

Like to help promote the mentoring program contact Jim Holton at jimholton@prodigy.net or 303-470-7863

A little bit of fundraising – Ernie Garcia

It is time for more mental meanderings from yours truly.  It looks like we will earn $810 in April from the Pepsi Center activities, which is just short of my minimum goal of $900 per month.  This does not include a financial commitment of $145 from two Knights in lieu of service.  Fortunately, I do not live in the feudal Japan era.  Otherwise, I would have to commit hari kari with a sword from the 4th degree brothers. 

You need to thank 16 Knights and one spouse for this work.  I am please that of the 16 Knights that were able to volunteer, seven were new volunteers to this work.  Please thank Joe Nickels, Darryl Barker, Jim Pogue, Pat Wike, Ted Collins, Garrett Christnacht, and Gerry Lane.  Hopefully, they had fun and will spread the word that this service is relatively painless.  The other Knights have volunteered many times in this endeavor and managed to do so again this month: Jack Doyle (2 times), Don Stanley, Gary Johnson, Brian Lefever, Tom Whyte, Dan Timmerman, Mike Beiriger, and Ron Gerber. 

I would like to give special mention to one Knight and to one spouse.  Joe Nickels took a vacation day to perform this activity and had to drive the extra miles to Colorado Springs.  It is my understanding that he only had about 4 hours of sleep afterwards since he had to go to work.  This kind of dedication is very admirable.  A very special mention goes to Shawn Johnson, the lovely better half of Brother Gary Johnson.  Both Gary and Shawn have volunteered countless times in this endeavor.  Shawn not only works outside the house, takes care of Gary, volunteers to raise funds for the Knights (of which she cannot be a member), but is also expecting a child.  Her work should make us think if we really have an excuse for not offering to help at least once every two months.  When you see these two, please give them your sincere thanks. 

May is here and it means Coors Field since the opportunities are minimal at the Pepsi Center during the next few months.  I will also provide some dates for the Pepsi Center during the Avalanche playoffs in another missive once I obtain the final schedule.  We are committed to working a minimum of 2 days per month on a Friday, Saturday, or Sunday.  In this month, the Rockies are only home for 10 days and there is only one weekend available. 

The difference of working at Coors Field from the Pepsi Center is that we need to show up 3 hours before game time.  I will provide instructions later.  The schedule below shows the time you need to show up, having already subtracted the 3 hours from the game time so no valuable brain cells are wasted in calculating. 

Again, look down into your souls and make a concerted effort to volunteer for our major fundraiser.  Excuses that I consider valid are sickness, adoptions, family problems needing full attention for a period, and temporary high level of activity at your place of employment or other volunteer work.  Excuses such that one works 8-10 hours a day and would like to dedicate the remaining time to family or other activities really do not prevent one from doing this work at least once every two months.  See the exemplars above.  Even if you help in other Knight activities, we still need you to help in this endeavor since without money we cannot do the good work.  So this excuse also falls in my "no-good" excuse.  Those that are on my list of cannot do so for a good excuse have been instructed to read this for entertainment purpose and need not respond unless your situation has changed.  As promised, I am tenacious and hopefully will see more new volunteers and the oldies in May. 

Ad Majorem Dei Gloriam 

Ernie Garcia 

May Schedule 

Monday, 5/7, 4:05, NYM 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Tuesday, 5/8, 4:05, NYM 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Wednesday, 5/9, 4:05, NYM 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Thursday, 5/10, 10:05, NYM 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Friday, 5/11, 4:05, MON 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Saturday, 5/12, 10:05, MON 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Sunday, 5/13, 10:05, MON 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Monday, 5/21, 4:05, LA 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Tuesday, 5/22, 4:05, LA 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Wednesday, 5/23, 10:05, LA 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

OFFICERS

If you have any questions about the council, please feel free to contact the chair officers.

  OFFICE                                NAME                        PHONE                  EMAIL

Chaplain
Fr. Ken Przybyla
303-799-1036
keprzybyla@yahoo.com

Grand Knight
Mike Melo
303-791-3903
m.melo@gte.net

Deputy Grand Knight
Tom Odle
303-683-9812
todle@qwest.net  

Chancellor
Joe Huggins
303-470-8223
twohuggs@quixnet.net

Warden
Joe Nickels
303-346-5890
gnickels@mho.com

Recorder
Don Stanley
303-470-0984
donald.stanley@prodigy.net  

Treasurer
Jack Doyle
303-683-8608
jdoyle@cobank.com

Financial Secretary
John Eiler
303-933-0751
jreiler@aol.com

Advocate
Tony DeVito
303-791-3909
tonyandkelli@msn.com

Inside Guard
Steve Schaffer
303-662-9294
sjschaffer@yahoo.com

Outside Guard
Sid Diaz
303-792-3889
cnsdiaz@uswest.net 

1 Year Trustee
Ron Gerber
303-791-0369
gerber@quixnet.net

2 Year Trustee
G. Thomas Harding
303-798-7532
gthjrpah@juno.com

3 Year Trustee
Dick Neuhalfen
303-791-3850
dneuhalfen@ankmardoor.com
The Council’s general email address is kc10937@aol.com.
ref  SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 
May 2001

Sunday
Monday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Thursday
Friday
Saturday

29
30


1Rosalie Briar BD

George McCauley BD

Martin Haider BD
2
3Adriana Kutcher BD

Susan DeNunzio BD


4

5    



6Ernie Garcia BD

Lynne Stamps BD
7Richard Briar BD

Marvin Kokes BD

Garrett Christnacht BD
8

9

10
11
12Marianne&Marvin Kokes ANNIV 

Tim Rohl BD

General Meeting

13Linda&John Akers ANNIV

Pat&Mike Bolin ANNIV 

14Mark M. Bisbee BD


15Terry&Dick Neuhalfen ANNIV 

16Kelli Devito BD


17Mike Bolin BD

Edie Suhr BD

Tomi&Ron Bena ANNIV
18Kelli Devito BD


19Elvia&Ernie Garcia ANNIV



20

21Paul Sciera BD

David Suhr BD

Christine&Mike Melo ANNIV


22 
23

24 

25Marianne&George McCauley ANNIV

Ashley&Jose Vasquez ANNIV


26 


27Katherine&Mel Claytor ANNIV

Pamela&Keith Gundy ANNIV
28
29Debra Soukup BD

Mry&Dick Hartman ANNIV

Debra&Cory Soukup ANNIV


30John J. Hinners BD

Shelly Collings BD


31Kathryn Tarazoff BD


1
2
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